
A Very Exciting Day for Building 9 
 
I was honored to be a part of the ribbon cutting ceremony officially opening 

the Women’s wing of building 9 for homeless 
female veterans. 
 
 
We were joined by other service organizations as 
well as senators and representatives of the state.  
It was shown to all in attendance that the VFW 
and Auxiliary were there to support and assist 
with this new program. 
 
 
 
 
  
Our organization had the greatest turn out (14 
VFW/AUX) of all the veteran and other 
organizations attending this important and 
historical event. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The facility staff gave a briefing on the new wing 
and the programs offered there for female 
veterans. After the ceremony, we received a tour 
of the rooms in the wing and were invited for cake 
cutting, snacks and refreshments. 
 
 
 
 

Chad Hassebroek 
Department Surgeon 


